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The Edmonton Stamp Club dates 

back to 1912. The Club is Life 

Chapter #6 of the Royal Philatelic 

Society of Canada and Chapter #680 

of the American Philatelic Society.  

The editor welcomes 

communications of all kinds–

letters, comments and articles.  

Deadline, 7 days before first 

monthly meeting.  These may be forwarded to Fred Tauber, Edmonton 

Stamp Club, Box 399, Edmonton, Alberta, T5J 2J6, click “contact” on our 

website or email to fxtauber@shaw.ca    
 

2019 - 2020      Board of Directors 
                                                   Area code   780- 

Barnes, Richard    President                   488-5288      rtbarnes@shaw.ca 

Schutte, Robert  Past President             989-1260     rschutte@telusplanet.net 

Dykstra, Ed          Vice President      587-341-0804      eddykstra@shaw.ca 

Hewitt, Bob          Treasurer                    466-0173     bobhewitt56@gmail.com 

Stein, Warren Secretary              463-9881      warren.stein@worleyparsons.com 

                               (Archivist) 

Tauber, Fred  Membership              469-3034     fxtauber@shaw.ca 

    (Webmaster-edmontonstampclub.com & Editor-Bulletin) 

Kuester, Peter  Director                     451-0520     peju@shaw.ca       

                              (Circuits Manager) 

Pacey, Jeff  Director        989-3491     jpacey@telus.net                  

Spencer, Keith  Director                    437-1787     keithrspencer41@gmail.com 

                (NWFSC, RPSC liaison) 

Hetke. Dave          Director                    909-3974     davehetke@yahoo.com 

Wissink, Barend    Director                   922-5019     wissink@mcsnet.ca 

Fast, Malcom         Director                   966-2812     mfast@beyondnumbers.ca 

Ken Bailey             Director                   990-4879     kbailey1@telusplanet.net 

Dave Pattison         Director                   914-7742     pattisond@ymail.com 

Ed Pitts                   Director                   986-7404     ejpitts@telusplanet.net  
 

 

Piercey, David        BNAPS liaison       437-2771     dpiercey@telus.net 

John Bucci       Spring show coordinator   456-7095  mjrcards@telusplanet.net          
     

 

Advertising rate schedule: Full page $30, half page $18.  Nonmembers, 

$1.00 per line up to 5 lines.  Ten issue discount 20%. Five issue discount 

10%.  Members, Free, up to 5 lines.  Contact Fred Tauber at 

fxtauber@shaw.ca or Edmonton Stamp Club by mail. 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

Good News and What’s Next 
 

     Your Board met to look at both the short term and the longer-term 

prognoses of the Edmonton Stamp Club’s future and finances.  The 

good news is that the Board at this time does not envision an 

immediate change to our programs including the current life 

membership policy and our current printing of the Bulletin.  I will be 

reminding life members during the business part of regular club 

meetings that club expenses continue to increase.  Financial assistance 

would be appreciated from Life Members with the continuation of 

paying dues or a donation.  Also save the club a buck and save a tree. 

If you have a computer, please sign up at the club table at the cafeteria 

entrance so we do not mail you a Bulletin and do not pick up a black 

and white copy of the Bulletin at the club table.  Get your color copy 

online at the ESC web site. 

     We need volunteers to look after the handling and lotting of 

material for the Consignment Sales [previously the Estate Auction] 

Auction.  This is a primary interface between the general public and 

the ESC.  It is a source of new material for club members.  All our 

programs depend on volunteers.  If we cannot get the volunteers to 

do the lotting and administration for the auction, then this program 

will not take place.  Should this program cease it will require your 

new Board elected in June 2020 to reassess the programs and 

procedures of the ESC for 2020-2021.    

     The planning for the Spring Show, March 28-29 is progressing 

very well with a good number of dealers, a fabulous display of RCMP 

material, frames and potentially a notable selection of speakers. 

Members will be called on to support this effort. It is the first official 

National Stamp Show in Canada for 2020.  In addition to and in 

support of the Spring Show we are committed to a two-day display in 

the Antique Mall, March 21-22.  We need volunteers for set up on 

Friday, 20 March, man the two day display then take down the 

display.  My experience last year at the display was very enjoyable 

and the Antique Mall is an interesting place to browse.  

     The final big event of the season is the Summer Social Meeting 

and Auction on 27 July.  We need auction lots from members for the 

summer auction. 

Next page 



5      E.S.C. BULLETIN                   Volume 109, Number 2 
 

     Our club publication, the “Bulletin” is a well edited and interesting 

publication that we as members of the ESC are justifiably proud. 

What makes the Bulletin interesting are the articles in it.  It is you the 

members of the ESC who need to continue to write and submit 

articles to Fred so we can continue with this fine publication. 

     We are group of individuals who are interested in stamps and each 

other as persons.  Please make an effort each meeting to welcome 

newcomers or say hello to someone you haven’t talked to for a couple 

of meetings.  We are a fine group of people and we need to make sure 

others are aware of this.     

Richard Barnes 
 

 

NOTICE 
 

 

HACKERS TRY TO GET YOUR PERSONAL INFORMATION 

A recent form of phishing is rampant on the internet.  They use 
public information about the ESC board of directors and send 
requests for payment from these names.   Delete, do not reply. 
 
 

DOOR PRIZE 

No Name Tag – No Prize 

At the regular meetings 
 

Dave Ellis asks members if they have any bulk stamps to 
donate to the club for the kiloware table?  I am running low on 
stamps that have not been put out already.  You can just bring 
them to any meeting. 

 

Old Strathcona Antique Mall 
Address: 10323 78th Avenue (Gateway Boulevard) 

In support of the Spring Show we are committed to a two-day display 

in the Antique Mall, March 21 & 22. (Saturday and Sunday) 

Volunteers are required!  See Richard Barnes 
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Trading Post 
 

Frank von Hausen,      fvhstamps.com ,      1-866-684-8408,      

Email: fvhstamps@aol.com.  We buy & sell stamps of Canada, 

European, foreign and topicals.  Postcards, postal history covers, 

Catalogues, Albums & accessories.  Many discount prices.  

Weekly auctions. 
 

FOR SALE:  ALBERTA HISTORY JOURNAL 
(in excellent condition) Begins with an attractively bound book 
containing volumes 6 through 14. 1958 – 1964.  Contains a magazine 
run from 1958 through 2019 - a total of 217 issues.  Includes two 
cumulative indexes and an accompanying 3 volume PIONEER WEST 
set.  A marvelous resource for the Alberta historian and researcher 
Price! $285.00 Cdn.  Keith R. Spencer, 780 437-1787 

keithrspencer41 @gmail.com 
 

I need a Canada Post Letter from Santa 2019 to complete my 

Canadian collection for this year.  Does anyone one have one for sale 

or trade?  I must have been naughty because I did not receive my 

reply this year.  Talk to me at a club meeting, or email Richard Barnes 

rtbarnes@shaw.ca 

Recent ebay (Canadian dollars) 

      
USA-1a_U, (20 bids) $219 / #76_MH, (13 bids) $403 / #119_MH, (37) $601 

     
USA_CSA-2e_U, (17 bids) $82  /  #4_U, pair, (22) $122  /  #8_U, (25) $74 

http://www.fvhstamps.com/
mailto:fvhstamps@aol.com
mailto:rtbarnes@shaw.ca
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From the Collections 
Of Barend Wissink 

 

 
 

Next page 
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Topical Coconuts 
By Ed Pitts 

     STOP THE PRESSES!!!  This month’s Topical Coconut will 

not, I repeat, will not feature an astronomer who has managed to get 

him/her/itself on one of our beloved postage stamps.  And why ever 

not, you are justifiably asking yourself?  Well, to make a long story 

short, at a recent meeting another of our esteemed members looked at 

the list of topical interests displayed on my stamp collector’s business 

card and casually said “I did not know that there were any stamps 

about ham radio”.  Well, the philatelic gauntlet had been thrown down 

and it became obvious to me that it was my solemn duty to show him 

the error of his ways. 

     Delving deeply into the vast stockpile of philatelic resources at my 

disposal, after what seemed like thousands of hours of exhaustive 

searching I discovered that aside from the checklist for “Radio” 

stamps available from the American Topical Association, there are 

more specific websites dealing with ham radio.  

     When I started my search, I was planning to do a comprehensive 

overview of as many aspects of amateur radio depicted on stamps as I 

could fit in to one column.  Well, we all know what happens once we 

venture down that rabbit hole known as the Internet!!!!  Things 

change and sometimes drastically.  I came across a listing for a stamp 

commemorating the 2008 IARU (International Amateur Radio Union) 

World ARDF (amateur radio direction finding) Championship held in 

South Korea and I purchased it thinking that this could be just one of 

many that I would display in my column. Alas, in one of those 

“Internet moments” I decided to look farther down the rabbit hole for 

more information on this radio-oriented pastime. 

     Lo and behold, this was good old Orienteering (something I did 

years ago) with radios!!!  After more searches, and more web pages 

the urge has returned to “go find something out there”, but this time 

using handheld radios rather than a map and compass.  The radio club 

I belong to has a version of this called foxhunting where the search is 

done while driving around in a vehicle, but I think I need the exercise 

by doing it on foot.  

 

Next page 
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Meeting Dates 

The Edmonton Stamp Club meets Mondays at 6:00 p.m. in the cafeteria of 

St. Joseph High School, 10830 - 109 Street.  Park to the north of the school 

and use the main entrance at the south-east corner of the school.  For 

information about the club call 780-488-5288 or 780-437-1787. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Edmonton BNAPS  

(British North America Philatelic Society) will meet on the last Sunday of 

the month.  All BNAPSers welcome.   

For information contact David Piercey at 780-437-2771 dpiercey@telus.net 

or Steven Friedenthal at 780-721-3669 sfriedenthal@shaw.ca  

 

 

 

Here is the stamp that started it all for me: 

 

 

 

It depicts what looks like a fit and highly-

motivated young man carrying a portable 

antenna/receiver combination on a quest 

for victory.  Looks like fun!!! 

As the contractor responsible for the 

construction of the Parthenon is rumoured 

to have said: “Another month gone, and 

another column done”.  In our next episode 

of Topical Coconuts we will return to the 

glamourous, exciting and fast-paced world 

of Astronomers on Stamps.  Be seeing you!!! 

 
 
 

 2020 
 

April 6th & 20th  

May 4th & 25th  

June 1st & 15th (Elections) 
July 27th (summer meeting/auction) 

2020 
 

February 10th & 24th  

March 9th &16th  

Spring Show March 

28th & 29th   
 

mailto:dpiercey@telus.net
mailto:sfriedenthal@shaw.ca
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Two - Canada Post – NHL Framed Prints (22 x 32) 
 

 
 

No. 23 of 48 issued 
 

 
 

No. 570 of 599 issued 
 

2020 Spring Show Raffle  
Combined value - $600 

 

1 ticket - $5.00 
3 tickets - $10.00 

 



13      E.S.C. BULLETIN     Volume 109, Number 2 
 

EDMONTON STAMP CLUB 

2020 SPRING NATIONAL STAMP SHOW 

 

March 28-29, 2019                                                                                                                                

Saturday 10-5pm, Sunday 10-4pm 

Central Lion’s Recreational Centre 

113 St & 111 Ave 
Stamp Dealers from across Western Canada, 

Stamp Circuit Books, Door Prize Draw, 

Junior Stamp Table 

National-level Competitive Stamp Exhibits (WSP) 

Exhibits:   liuszmoser@gmail.com                      

Free Admission, Free Stamp Evaluations              
  For further information:  

www.edmontonstampclub.com                                                        

The Theme: RCMP 100Years    
                         

 

mailto:liuszmoser@gmail.com
http://www.edmontonstampclub.com/
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Pigeon Post, follow-up 
 

     In the “Bulletin” Volume 108, Number 10, I placed a note 

requesting information on two Japanese Pigeon Post items.  Thanks to 

the efforts of our readers corresponding together I was sent the 

following information originating from the International Society for 

Japanese Philately.  “These appear to be horse racing results, which 

would have been sent by the fastest way back to the newspaper office 

for the evening edition.  I see what look like Japanese-style horse 

names, numbers, time, money amounts indicative of payouts, some 

other things I’m not sure of – the red markings say “6 point”, which I 

would guess direct type setters”.   

     The fine print indicates these as Osaka Mainichi Newspaper 

stationary. 

    
     I personally find it very amusing that human priorities remain the 

same over time.  The most important and time sensitive news in 1936 

and today is the sports news particularly the spread and payout. 

Japanese newspapers were still using pigeon post in 1964 at the 

Tokyo Olympics.  The last newspaper pigeon loft was closed in 31 

Aug 1966.  

Richard Barnes 
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ESC Contributes to Philatelic Knowledge 
Richard Barnes 

     I received a phone call from a lady here in Edmonton as a 

representative of the Edmonton Stamp Club asking me what to do 

with a stamp booklet that belonged to her grandfather.  She wanted to 

find out about this booklet, history, value etc.  She sent me some 

scans.  From the very first scans [fig .1-.2], I realized that this was 

something special. 

   
     I did not have the knowledge to properly evaluate this philatelic 

item, but I realized there was a worthwhile monetary value involved 

[fig .3-.4].  

   
     I put her in contact with Ernie Carlson, a knowledgeable philatelist 

in Canadian stamps and postal history and a fellow member of the 

Edmonton Stamp Club.  The owner and I also had a discussion on 

possible options on what to do with this item.  In response to her 

questions I stated my jaundiced opinion about making donations to 

museums/archives on such items.  My observations are that it is better 

to put a unique or interesting item into auction than in an archive 

where it will put in a drawer to be??  At the very least this booklet 

will be seen and appreciated by the public during periodically 

auctions, catalogue notes, and possible notes in publications.  Ernie 

met with the owner.  After examining this booklet, he confirmed the 

purpose and use of the Postage on Newspapers book (record of receipt 

of payment by Canada Post) and that there was financial value to this 

item.  He presented options to the owner for its disposal.      Next page 
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The following detailed description of this rare item is quoted from the 

Longley Auctions Sale #25, January 18th, 2020, Lot 200;  

 
     Prices realized for Longley’s 18th Jan 2020 auction is up on his 

website.  The booklet, lot 200, hammered for $8000.00 plus 15% 

buyer’s premium plus GST for a total of $9660.00.  That was 

against an estimate of $5000.00.  Astounding. 

     I’m glad now that Diane Carl was smart enough not to accept my 

offer and take Robin Harris’s advice and send the booklet to 

auction.  I’m pondering now on whether or not I should contact Diane 

to congratulate her or just let things pass. 

     The Edmonton Stamp Club provides many services to members 

and the public.  The ESC’S Consignment Sales Service has many 

functions.  In this case it was the contact point to identify a rare 

philatelic item, save it from the trash or a musty drawer.  The result is 

that this item has been presented to the philatelic community while 

providing the owner with a bit of cash.  The BIG plus for Ernie was 

he got to see and hold a rare if not unique Canadian Postal item.  Only 

two Postage on Newspapers booklets are known to exist, one from 

Toronto and now this Montreal booklet rescued from a drawer in 

Edmonton and the Edmonton Stamp Club were part of the rescue. 
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Website Inquiry 
 

     As the editor and webmaster, I receive all requests from the 
contact page on our website.  This inquiry left me amused. 
 

A visitor to your Web site has filled out the form 

located at: 

http://www.edmontonstampclub.com/contact_us.html 

Comments  

Hello I need some assistance and i am hoping 

somebody in your organization can help. I am sending a 

couple of German stamps for certification and they 

require a Scotts number and book valuation on the 

submitted forms. The stamps are the Tunis palm tree 

and the U boat issues. Both are mint and in excellent 

condition. Can anybody help with this. Thank you D.A. 
 

     The amusing part was the lack of knowledge that D.A. 
showed and jumped straight to seeking certification.  My reply 
to the request is described below.  No scans were provided by 
D.A to help in identification.  So, I guessed.  Fred’s reply:   
 

Hello Dwayne; 

     The U-boat issues have a Scott #B218 to B229, they are valued at 

$5.50 (mint hinged), or $18.00 (mint never hinged).  These prices are 

for the whole set of 12 stamps. 

     During WW2 the German army in the North Africa theater used 

field post parcel stamps as described in the Michael catalog.  This 

stamp is not mentioned in the Scott standard catalog. 

* = mint, ** = mint never 

hinged, the third price is a 

certified used stamp. 

Scan from the German 

catalogue, I think the prices 

quoted are in euros (2005) 

     To be sure send a scan of 

the stamps at 600 dpi.  

Don’t request certification 

of the U-boat stamps, cost 

of certification is far greater 

than the value of the stamps. 
Fred Tauber 

 

http://www.edmontonstampclub.com/contact_us.html
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Jeff Pacey, Having Fun 

 

1) Here’s a postcard I sent Richard from Banff.  I did it for shits 

and giggles.  Hopefully he puts this in his Canada collection. 

Plus, I burned up a bunch of old, low value mostly damaged 

stamps.  Some I kept, the glue was dried out, heavy hinge 

damage, thins and creases made these not worth saving.  Used 

them as postage.  Postage a $1.05 

   
Front                                      Back 

 
2) I soaked this off an envelope.  I thought at first that it was 

some sort of error that had been used.  Turned out that it was 

cut out of a stamp catalogue.  People are so cheap. 

   
 

3) This is what happens when you store mint stamps in a high 

humidity environment.  The one on the left is the face.  The 

one on the right is the backside, with the ink from the left one 

imprinted in the glue. 
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British North American 

Philatelic Society  
Pacific Northwest Region 
 

“SAVE THE 

DATE” 
This year the annual BNAPS Regional convention is being held in the 

sunny Okanagan at Vernon, BC conveniently located at the 

Fairfield Inn & Suites. 

Friday September 25, 2020   Meet & Greet 

Saturday September 26, 2020   6 Educational Sessions 
 

Membership in BNAPS is not required to attend, just an interest in 

expanding your philatelic knowledge, meeting like minded philatelists and 

having some fun. 

Fees are modest at $30. 

If you would like to attend, email Mark Oakley at BNAPS-PNW@shaw.ca 

And we will send you a registration package.  Or call 250 878 2700 
 

 

Ebay – German States 
 

     

GERMANY_HAMBURG-7_MHR, (10 bids) $46 / #19_U, (16) $46 / #23_MHR, (15) $24 
 

     
GERMANY_HANOVER-9_U, (10 bids) $41 / #22_MHR, creased, (10) $19 / #26_U, (14) $34 
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